

Department of National Defence

Ottawa, Canada,

December 17, 1923.

A. MucBrien

My dear Sir Arthur,

I have just returned from England and on arrival at the office this morning found your letter dated November 7, enclosing one from Brig.-General A.B. Carey, awaiting me.

I am afraid that this Officer's chances of getting a job in the Canadian Forces, or as Commandant of the R.M.C. at Kingston, are very remote but his name shall be borne in mind in the event of anything turning up.

With best wishes for Christmas and the New Year, both to Lady Currie and yourself,

Believe me Yours Sincerely,

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., &c., &c., &c.,
The Principal,
McGill Universit

McGill University
Montreal.